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Suzanne in North Thailand. Preparing Milo for the Village People.

BREAKTHROUGH TO REMOTE VILLAGES. We spent three days visiting remote mountain villages in Northern Thailand
led by the Holy Spirit. The highlight was driving double pillion by motorbike over mountain passes and down river
beds through jungle to a totally unreached people group. We then lit a small fire to boil water and invited the
villagers to a cup of Milo. They gathered round and Nicholas introduced me. | gave the Gospel message and to my
joy ten received Christ. | was then told that the Karin Peoples had had the Genesis Story handed down via word of
mouth for the last 3000 years, now fallen, to have to toil and sweat for a living. But today they had heard the rest of
the story. God had sent His Son Jesus to save them. We then prayed for a sick person in her home and she also
received Christ. The team will revisit this village soon to baptise the new believers and plant a small church. God has
given every people group some truth and finding that truth is the key to reaching that people group.
Thank you for being part of this exciting work of the Lord, God bless you, From, Suzanne.

NICHOLAS BENSTEAD WHO HEADS THE WORK IN THAILAND RELATES. Ev. Suzanne Pillans visited Thailand 4-24/1/18
where we took responsibility for her stay. We were greatly blessed by her vision for Bible schools of evangelism in
Thailand and her experience as an evangelist, through her gospel message to the peoples of Thailand.

Suzanne emphasised Genesis as a foundation for the gospel, which was a deep connective with the tribal peoples
she ministered amongst, who have ancient pre-Scriptural traditions of the Genesis story in their backgrounds. She
often spoke of Jesus’ victory on the cross over the three curses of sin, sickness and death following the Fall of man.
Salvations and, we believe healings followed.

During her stay our ministry was able to chart a course for the establishment of Suzanne’s Bible schools in Thailand
as Suzanne’s Ministries works alongside the churches we have begun planting here in the city of Chiang Mai, and in
many villages in remote areas. We were able to meet Jonathan Vickers, an established missionary in Thailand of 20
years, with whom Suzanne wishes to co-operate to grow together in networked global ministry activity, following a
recommendation by myself.

Furthermore, Suzanne and | were able to work alongside Voice of Peace (VOP), Chiang Mai on the radio in Thailand
and on a successful mini conference with them on January 20" 2018. | believe that God has established the
connections necessary to develop and extend the work in Thailand.

We intend to translate Suzanne’s Bible schools month by month, as we run them in the city of Chiang Mai in the Thai
language, and then send the translations to other central locations in North Thailand, where Karen is spoken, and



